Grúpa Ospidéal Oirthear na hÉireann



Wexford General Hospital Ospidéal Ginearálta Loch Garman

Hospital Manager's Office Tel: 053-9153156 E-Mail: <u>Jacinta.Egan@hse.ie</u> (P.A.)

20 December 2022

Deputy Verona Murphy, T.D.,
Dáil Éireann,
Leinster House,
Kildare Street,
Dublin 2.
Verona.Murphy@oireachtas.ie

Re:

PQ 63069/22 -

MRI Scanner - WGH

Dear Deputy Murphy,

I refer to recent PQ with regard to the above.

I wish to advise that the Design Team for the project was appointed in October 2022. Stage 1 preliminary design is in progress and due to be completed in mid-January 2023. The Building Contractor is estimated to be on site in October 2023, with a building completion date of August 2024, to be followed by equipping and commissioning. It is envisaged that the MRI Scanner will become operational in Q1 2025.

I trust that this information is helpful to you.

Yours sincerely,

LINDA OʻLEARY,

HOSPITAL MANAGER.

